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“Many, many thanks to 
all who have worked so 

hard to get this study 
accrued.” 

 
Study Chair 

Professor Dickon Hayne 
 

 ANZUP 1301 

BCG+MM Trial News 
Welcome to the 8th edition of the BCG+Mitomycin Study Newsletter 

Recruitment is closed – CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

We would not be able to reach this milestone today without the time and effort that has gone towards 
screening/recruiting patients to the BCG+Mitomycin Trial – so thank you to all Investigators, Clinicians and 

Study staff (past and present). Most importantly, thank you to your patients for choosing to take part in the 
study. 

With recruitment complete, we now look ahead towards data collection and analysis. Please continue to 
complete data entries in a timely manner. Overdue data reminders will be sent regularly. 

For any questions, please contact BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au. 
 

Thank you all once again for your continued support. 
 

Study accrual 
Recruitment is closed as of 17 May 2023 

Final recruitment: 501 
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Study accrual by site 
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Data Collection and Entry  

Please ensure data has been entered for all completed study visits to date.  A regular reminder email 
will be sent to site coordinators to flag overdue data in InForm.  
 
Site coordinators – Please make every effort to address open queries in the database within two weeks 
of the query being opened.  
 
Data entry and data collection guidance documents have been provided to all sites previously and are 
available upon request: 
 

1. BCGMM eCRF completion generic guidelines, v3.0 14Feb2018 
2. BCGMM eCRF Training slides, v4.0 14Feb2020 
3. BCGMM QOL instructions, v1.0 12Nov2013 

For all data entry questions, please contact BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au.  

  
 
OncoTICE® Study Allocation  
We would like to extend our thanks to MSD Australia for their ongoing support of the BCG+Mitomycin 
Study. MSD Australia have greatly assisted throughout the global BCG shortage by providing 
participating study sites access to OncoTICE® each month. 
 
Important Note: June and July Stock 
There will be a disruption to OncoTICE deliveries while MSD relocates to a new warehouse next month. 
There will be no deliveries to sites/pharmacies between: Wed 21-Jun to Tues 04-Jul (inclusive) 
 
Additionally, June and July allocations will be provided under a single allocation number. 
 
Please note the following dates: 

• Friday 09-Jun: Last date to request an allocation from CTC. Please let the CTC team know the 
total number of vials you require for June and July prior to this date.  

• Tuesday 20-Jun, 12noon AEST: Last date to place direct supply orders for delivery prior to the 
closure period. 

• Wednesday 05-Jul: deliveries recommence as normal. 

  
 
Safety 

There have been two instances of BCG-related infective arteritis (mycotic aneurysm) events reported in 
the study to date. Investigators are reminded this is an expected possible adverse effect of BCG 
treatment, albeit very rare.  
 
Further information is available in the OncoTICE Product Information and Consumer Medicine 
Information sheets. 
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Safety, cont…. 
 
Serious Adverse Event Reporting 
Please ensure Serious Adverse Events (SAEs) are reported to the BCG+Mitomycin team within 24 hours 
of you becoming aware of the event.  
 
Report all treatment related SAEs, even if the event occurs 30 days after the final study dose specified in 
the current protocol. If in doubt, please contact the BCG+MM study team for assistance. 
 
SAE reporting is completed through our electronic CRF (InForm).  Please answer all fields prior to 
submitting the report on InForm if possible. Once all available information has been entered, click the 
“Submit” button to ensure the CTC Team are notified of the SAE.  
 
If you do not receive an email from the BCG+MM team acknowledging receipt of your SAE report, please 
email BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au to confirm the SAE was received. Include the participant ID 
number in your email.  
 
If InForm is unavailable, a paper based SAE form should be completed and signed by a delegated 
investigator then sent to the BCG+MM study team.  

  
 
Reminders and Updates 

Delegation of Authority Logs 
Ensure an updated delegation log is sent to BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au each time there is a 
change in staff at your site. This includes start/end dates for delegated coordinators, investigators and 
pharmacists.  
 
Quality of Life Questionnaires 
Please check QOL Questionnaires for completeness/correctness prior to sending to the study team. In 
particular: 

• Check the participant details written on the QOL matches the details entered in InForm at 
enrolment (i.e., pt ID, initials, DOB) 

• Check all pages of the QOL have been scanned and are included in your attachment 
• Enter the QOL details on InForm in the appropriate study visit tab 

Pre-Progression Follow-Up Visits 
The expected dates for Pre-Progression Follow-Up visits are calculated from the participant’s 
randomisation date, not the most recently completed study visit.  
 
The expected date of Pre-Progression Follow-Up Visit 1 is 15 Months from the date of randomisation. 
 
A visit calculator tool has been provided to all sites, which can assist in scheduling future study visits. A 
blank template is available upon request.  
 
 
  

mailto:BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au
mailto:BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au


 

BCG+MM (ANZUP 1301) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANZUP BCG+MM Trial News │May 2023 │ www.anzup.org.au │ Page 4 
 

BCG+MM key contacts 
 

• ANZUP - lead collaborative group: trials@anzup.org.au  
• Clinical trial operations: BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au  
•  Coordinating PI - Dickon Hayne: dickon.hayne@uwa.edu.au 
• Trial information: https://anzup.org.au/clinical-trial/bcgmm-trial/ 
 
 

Reminders and Updates, cont….. 

Follow up visit forms not appearing in InForm (Pre-progression and Post-Progression) 
Our Data team have been unable to resolve a database issue that is preventing Pre- and Post-
progression follow-up visit forms triggering automatically in InForm.  
 
The BCG team have been manually activating follow up forms in bulk on a regular basis as a 
workaround. Completion of the End of Treatment (EOT) form is a prerequisite for the activation of the 
follow-up forms. 
 
If you require the follow-up visit tab and the EOT form has been completed, please notify the study 
team and include the participant ID number in your email.  
 

  
Thank you for your ongoing support for the BCG+MM trial. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact the study team at 
BCGMMC.study@sydney.edu.au or  

ANZUP at trials@anzup.org.au 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

BCG+MM is being led by 
ANZUP Cancer Trials Group in collaboration with  

The University of Sydney/NHMRC CTC. 
 

 
 

We are grateful to Cancer Australia for their 
financial support for Stage 1 and the NHMRC 

funding support for Stage II. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

We thank MSD for access to OncoTICE® for our trial 
patients. 

 

 
 
 

We would also like to thank Omegapharm for the 
supply of Mitomycin.  
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